
family, no one in JCU active 
duty or other wise should 
ever feel alone or isolated, we 
are all on this ride together. 
 
P.S. 
Spouses please contact 1SG 
Todd Spencer if you have any 
old photos of your loved one 
that would be great for the 
“Retro Photo” 

Hello all, spring is officially 
here and everyone is beginning 
to think of fun summer 
activities to do with family and 
friends.  I want to encourage 
everyone to please keep safety 
in mind when prepping for and 
executing your plans for the 
warm season. JCU has invested 
a lot of time in training our 
service members to be 
successful on the battle field 
and we (service members) need 
to invest time in our families in 
order to be successful there as 
well. 
Spring and summer are the 
times to think of those special 
family events that will build 
memories and bring you and 
your family closer together. 
Husbands do not forget that you 
need to spend some quality 
alone time with your wife, (no 
work related thoughts or 
conversation) just the two of 
you spending time like you just 
met. Wives remember that the 
service member has been under 

a lot of pressure to NEVER fail; 
maybe he could use an atta boy 
from his best friend (you). 
The point I am trying to get 
across is that our families are 
important, take care of the 
home front.  JCU is your 
extended family and we should 
look upon our JCU brothers and 
sisters as just that, family. If 
you see anyone who needs help, 
a friend or just someone to talk 
with or hang with, let’s take 
care and support them. Even if 
that just means giving them a 
good swift kick in the 4th point 
of contact, or a little cross fit 
training. 
When you look back at your 
time in JCU many years from 
now, you will see that JCU was 
the best group of friends and 
family that you had the 
opportunity to serve with. Savor 
this time, make some great 
memories and watch each 
others back both on and off 
duty. Include your immediate 
family with your extended JCU 

M E S S A G E  F R O M  T H E  C O M M A N D  S E R G E A N T  M A J O R  

I N A U G U R A L  D R A G O N  S L A Y E R  R U N  

On April 25-28 Jim Jones, 
Ulysses Otero, Jay Pylman, John 
Mills and Del Walker mounted 
their steel steeds and headed 
west. They set out to tame the 
dragon at Deals Gap, NC. The 
Dragon is 318 turns in a 11 mile 
stretch of road.  The trip started 
here at home. Their 1100 mile 
round trip consisted of 600 miles 
worth of rain. The trip also took 
them on the Blue Ridge Parkway 
after that Jim and OT set out for 
the “Thunder in the Valley” 
Rally in Cherokee, NC. In their 
search for vendors, their senses 

were overloaded and quickly 
returned to the camp leaving 
their $70 entry fee behind. 
Sunday found them heading for 
the tail trying to beat the rain… 
they failed miserably. They did 
the tail in a torrential downpour 
then ventured over to the 
Cherohala Skyway. After that, 
they were forced to take a break 
so OT could buy new, dry jeans 
and Jay could buy new boots. 
After all of this, the weather 
cleared and they returned to the 
Dragon for two more runs. 
                  ~ Jay & Millsy 
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John Mills & Jay Pylman take a 
moment for a picture at the final 

destination 



Hello, April was a busy month here in 
A-Troop!  While we also have 
something going on, there were more 
moving parts than usual this month.   
The month of April saw the return of 
Adam Merlino, Angelo Caraballo, and 
Daniel Lane while we sent Ryan 
Dayton and the Joe’s (Quigley and 
Worley) down range for their first 
taste of what DOD’s Finest does on a 
daily basis while deployed.  Anthony 
Melby is currently at Fort Benning to 
find out what “Jumpers, Hit it!” means 
while Lauront Pepin finally closes in 
on his graduation date for the 
Advanced Network Analyst course.  I 
would also like to take a monument to 
thank Pablo Guerra and Billy Sumner 
for their years of service to A-Troop as 
they start their new assignments in 
AVTEG and C-Troop respectively; 
Good luck in your new endeavors 
guys!     
On a professional schools note, Larry 

Deardorff graduated the Airman 
Leadership School and Jay Baker 
distinguished himself during the 
Advanced Non-Commissioned Officer 
Course through his selection as the 
Distinguished Honor Graduate.  This 
appears to have become sort of a 
requirement for ANCOC attendees in 
the 25S career field lately it seems, 
with Jim Prasse and Jay Baker taking 
the title during the last two classes.  I’ll 
see if I can make it three in a row as I 
depart for ANCOC this Sunday.  And 
although Jeremy Jenkins is currently 
a t t e n d i n g  t h e  B a s i c  N o n -
Commissioned Officers Course at Fort 
Gordon, Georgia he was able to find 
the time to return last weekend to help 
A-Troop pitch a shut out to B-Troop 
during the latest installment of the Det 
Bowl, but with so much smack talking 
to write about I’ll save that news for 
the column in this edition specifically 
set aside for the Det Bowl. 

Congratulations are in order for Anthony Melby, Rick Cross, 
Adam Merlino and Chris Martin for their selection as the 
NCO’s or SNCO of the Quarter for their respective 
services.  When you are competing against the best that the 
four services have to offer on a daily basis, this is quite an 
accomplishment.      
And finally, as I am writing this I can picture James Jordahl 
sweating bullets as he struggles to memorize his wedding vows 
in time for the big day out in 
C o l o r a d o .  A - T r o o p 
welcomes the edition of 
Mrs. Yeti (the former 
Michelle Stilson) to the 
unit’s family.  I know that I 
speak for all of A-Troop 
when I say that we are glad 
that the duty of “Yeti 
Tracking” will no longer fall 
solely on us…  
See you in June,    
                               ~ Jared 

c o m m e r c i a l 
communications school, hopefully they 
were able to teach him something we 
could not.  Welcome home Jamie, 
outstanding job forward.   
Congratulations are in order for Marlin & 
Amy Waldron, the “Fish” got 
hooked.  Congratulations as well are in 
order to Max and Heather Fermin, they 
are the proud parents of Maxwell and 
Marcus born on April 2, 2008. Also, 
Ramsey and Karen Brown, they are the 
proud parents of Morgan Mae born on  
April 16, 2008.  Thanks to Jacob Carlsen 

I send my sincerest gratitude to all 
moms on Mother’s Day.  Thank you for 
raising strong boys for C-Troop and 
seeing that our children are in the best 
hands as we continue to deploy. 
I’ll start by welcoming Billy Sumner 
into “the light” from A Troop.  If you’re 
looking for the way-ahead, follow Mike 
Clark.  He deployed briefly to a new 
type  of  p la t fo rm es tab l i shing 
communications in a most challenging 
environment confirming us as DoD’s 
finest.  Mike Kontio just completed a 

for doing your part for the organization and 
its quest for more sailors by assisting with a 
unit recruiting trip in San Diego, CA. 
C-Troop has made a transition to three 
teams affecting the way we schedule 
deployments and rest cycles.  The longer 
we stay with it, the more predictable 
deployments and training will become. 
Lastly, I’d like to apologize for breaking 
the OPSO who at least had the fortitude to 
show up for a C-Troop PT session. 
                                             ~ Chad Peters 

each family member for 
supporting your loved one 
in this command.  From my 
family to yours; it has been 
our honor to serve with the 
best that our military has to 
offer.  -Mike 

Let me start off by saying 
congratulations to Troy 
Zimmerman and Justin 
Zendrosky for graduating 
the  Bas ic  Ai rborne 
Course.  This will be the 
last news letter input for B-
Troop from me.  I would 
like to say thank you to 
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The extreme focus of A-Troops 
defense as exhibited by Rick Cross 

Troy Zimmermann couldn’t do 
anything but give a thumbs-up to B-
Troops big goose-egg. Plus, he dared 

me to post it 

YETI “ON RAPPEL” James Jordahl 
goes over the edge while at a recent 
exercise. While Yeti's have always 
been known to be natural climbers, 

apparently rappelling is another story 



Hi again from D Troop.  I hope that 
everyone is doing great.  I would ask if 
you’re enjoying spring but we keep 
skipping from winter to summer then back 
to Winter, and so on.  I think you all know 
what I mean.  Well, it has been so busy this 
month that I had to shut my door and take 
my phone off the hook in order to get this 
information typed up; and I was still late! 
     First, I would like to invite all of the D 
Troop families to join us for a D Troop 
supper at the Olive Garden on May 9th at 
7p.m.  Our last event was a blast and it’s a 
great chance for our families to get to know 
each other better.  Please RSVP through 
your spouses or contact Todd Petzel and he 
will take care of you.  It’s also a great 
chance for the spouses to find out what 
really goes on at work.  I’m kidding; we 
have nothing but professionals around here. 

     Now on to the important stuff; hold on 
while I crack my knuckles…Maj H 
continued his deployment overseas, I’m 
not sure we’ll recognize him when he gets 
back.  Ameer and Jeff are doing fantastic 
things on their deployments, they are 
making us proud.  Smitty graduated his 
Air Force NCO Academy; he says he 
loved it so much he would do it all over 
again.  Ha!  Seriously, good job Smitty.  
Jerry finally returned from his long 
deployment, first things first though he 
hopped on to another airplane and did a 
static-line jump.  We are happy to have 
him back; as I’m sure his family is as 
well.  We actually managed to drag Daren 
back (though there are probably still some 
claw marks on the plane) from his 
extended trip away from home.  Welcome 
back Daren!  Osh got a free trip to 
Hawaii.  Can you believe that?  And we 
were able to pass it off as work, it’s a 
shame.  I’m kidding!  He got back from 
that trip and marched his happy butt off to 

Army Airborne School.  We’re looking 
forward to his graduation next week.  Go 
Airborne!  Adam and Penny are away this 
week on a quick trip overseas (another free 
trip) however Adam will get back only to 
head right back out to a fiber optic school.  
Rob and Jesse are gone this week to a 
Configuration Management school.  I’m 
betting that they will teach the instructors a 
thing or two.  One note though, I can’t 
remember the last time that office was 
sooooo quiet (ha ha).  And lastly but 
definitely not least, Roger had to leave on a 
last minute trip to fix some of our equipment.  
Way to take one for the team Roger!  Whew, 
okay my fingers are smoked.  I think I need 
to look into getting a robot to type all of this 
up for me.  We also have several huge 
projects going on within the Troop.  What an 
amazing thing it is to see these projects come 
together.  From testing and evaluation, 
l o g i s t i c s ,  v e h i c l e  m a i n t e n a n c e , 
troubleshooting and repair; it is apparent that 
we have a level of expertise that cannot be 
found anywhere else in the world!  Thanks 
everyone…until next time!   ~ Carleen 

leave after having shoulder surgery but he 
will not be multi tasking just yet.  He is 
still recovering and has his arm in a sling 
but we are happy to have him back. 
G-Troop now officially has a Troop 
SGM.  We were given SMSgt Morris by 
the Gracious All Mighty members of the 
slating board/GOB.  Word on the street is 
that SMSgt Morris will be promoted to E9 
in the near future so congratulations to 
him. 

G-Troop has had another busy month as 
usual.  Work, work, and more work but stuff 
is getting done so we are accomplishing the 
goal.   
DJ Holly and Heidi Evans graduated the 
classroom SERE.  Jon “Squirrel” Vasquez is 
coming home next week and Chris Richter is 
heading out to replace him for about a 
month.  Jim Guillemette made it home safely 
and is back at work in JTEP.   
Bob Coccaro has returned from convalescent 

I am giving a shout out to C-Troop.  They 
are providing a person to come work 
SYSCON for a month and we are very 
appreciative of them. 
Thanks again to all the families and 
members of the unit who have been patient 
with our schedules and forming together 
this new troop.  We are almost there!!!!           
                                 ~ Brooke 

for his turn on rotation. Jason 
Proskovec returned home to find 
out that Tony Gillespie decided 
against trashing his apartment 
while he was away at ANCOC. 
Don’t know if Tony knows how 
wise a decision that 
was since Jason tends 
to go overboard on 
the practical jokes. 
Sam Stanley recently 
purchased a new 
shampoo that is 
“volumizing”; He 
says it takes him 
twice as long to comb 

his hair now. Scott Bachand is away at Fort Benning 
attending the “Advanced Airborne Course”, apparently in 
the “Advanced” course you get to ride back from Friar DZ 
on short buses.  Mike Martinez is doing some training with 
his Navy brethren; we hope he is doing ok since his floaties 
are still on top of his desk.     ~ Jason 

We would like to welcome 
Oarsman #2 and Oarsman #3 
(formerly known as Gama 
Rodriguez and Bryan Fooshee) 
to the team. They both 
completed the CNO course and 
are taking their positions on the 
oars. We would also like to 
welcome Scott Capan to the 
team as he starts working to 
obtain the coveted title of 
“Oarsman”.  This month had the 
Ranger/Marine team switching 
positions with Sergio Hernandez 
returning from rotation, and 
Adrian Williams replacing him 
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This month in Selection and 
Training it is business as 
usual.  We would like to 
welcome Steve Alexander 
coming over from B-Troop. 
SOROC class number 01-08 
got to display some of the 
skill that they learned so far 
with their 3rd communications 
exercise.  They also 
conducted their mid-course 
PT test, along with 8 mile 
ruck march.  Congratulations 
to PO2 Jessie Trejo for 
reenlisting for 4 more years 

in the Navy.  The airborne 
qualified SOROC students 
got to jump with the unit for 
an airborne operation on 
April 22nd.  PO2 Pond and 
SRA Epps had to overcome 
first time jitters all over again 
as the ramp opened for their 
first jump out of Basic 
Airborne School.  As a class 
they will be helping out the 
Fayetteville community by 
contributing to Habitat for 
Humanity on the 17th. 

                       ~ Jack 

D E T  B O W L  V I I  
off to their typical quick start as they received the 
opening kick off and started marching down the 
field with their patented quick strike offense 
when an errant pass from Cliff Varnadoe was 
intercepted by Jay Baker.  Not just content to 
regain possession of the ball, Jay returned the 
ball over 90 yards to make the score 7-0.  The 
next 30 or 40 minutes was kind of a blur as A-
Troop embarked upon a scoring rampage.  Jay 
caught three more passes, sprinting to the end 
zone each time, and also found time to lay a 
sweet block that allowed me to hang seven more 
points on B-Troop.  Roy Campbell put the final 
nail in the coffin on a deep route to the corner of 
the end zone. 
The defensive side of the game was controlled by 
a relentless pass rush of James Jordahl, Rick 
Cross, Jeremy Jenkins and Joe Kelly, not to 
mention the shut down coverage of “Nasty” Nate 
Hannah, Roy Campbell, Lauront Pepin and 
Jay.  B-Troop tried valiantly to employ the same 
tactic, but the agile feet of Anthony Melby not 

only kept almost every play alive, but also gained 
several chunks of huge yardage.  And of course, 
all of this was orchestrated by our collegiate 
experienced coach, Auggie Marks.  In the end, 
the only thing more dazzling then A-Troop’s 
game play was our new jersey!         
Now that I think about it, there were actually two 
upsides to Saturday’s game; the fact that many of 
the player’s families were in attendance as 
well.  It was great opportunity to sit down after 
the game with our friends and family and enjoy a 
Pot Luck BBQ.  The members of A and B -Troop 
would like to thank everyone that was able to 
attend and took the time to prepare a dish for the 
event.  We would also like to thank Ken 
Vaillancourt who set up the whole deal by 
reserving the field at Lake Rim Park.  Even 
though your team got trashed Ken, the park did 
not, so you should see that security deposit you 
put down returned to you.  Get well soon buddy, 
your team apparently needs you.        
                                         ~ Jared 

So where do I begin?  Since zero is the first 
number and also the score turned in by B-Troop 
during last Saturday’s Det Bowl, it seems only 
fitting that I start there.  That’s right folks, the 
normally potent B-Troop offense was held to 
zero, zilch, nada, by the stingy, swarming A-
Troop defensive unit. (I told you that there would 
be smack talking)     
When reviewing the score of 42-0 (ouch!) one 
would be inclined to ask if B-Troop had their 
usual talent of Mike Crain, Steve Alexander, 
John Iwaniec, Cliff Varnadoe and Nicolas 
Walker-Bates present during this shellacking or 
did these guys conveniently get sent TDY just 
prior to the game?  But unfortunately for the Fab 
Five, they were indeed present Saturday.  There 
is one upside however, the fact that the score 
could have been 49-0 if A-Troop had not decided 
to go for a field goal and thrown the ball to Jay 
Baker for his 5th touchdown of the game instead.   
And now for a quick review of the game from a 
possibly biased source.  B-Troop seemed to be 
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 ? 
R E T R O  J C U   This section features a 

current Unit member. It is a 
look back  before all of those 
military regulations, haircuts 
and discipline. Stay tuned for 

the answer posted in next 
months edition. 

Right; Jessie Trejo takes the 
Oath of Re-enlistment from 
COL Arnold in a ceremony 

held on 1 APR 08. 

Left; Jeremy Trejo 
looks very focused as 

he  shows off his 
flying skills in the 

wind tunnel  



each category. Entries must 
be received by July 15th, 
2008. The winners will be 
announced in the July Edition 
of Delivering the Message. 
Upon selection of the winner 
of each category, we will 
work out a plan to make 
payment to your college’s 

administration office in your name. It is 
SOCA’s goal to show their appreciation 
to those who contribute and sacrifice so 
much in support of our Country’s 
National Objectives. SOCA thanks the 
members of JCU and your families for all 
that you do.   
 

As mentioned in last month’s 
newslet ter,  the Special 
Operations Communicators 
Associat ion (SOCA) is 
o f f e r i n g  t w o  c o l l e g e 
scholarships, valued at $500 
each, to a deserving spouse and 
a deserving college-aged child 
dependent of a current JCU 
Military or GS Unit Member. Applicants 
must submit a 1-2 page essay from the 
below listed topics to SOCA’s Board of 
O f f i c e r s  a t  t h e 
SOCASCHOLARSHIP@yahoo.com email 
address. SOCA’s Board of officers will 
select from all of the qualified entries to 
award the two $500 scholarships-on e per 

Member’s child: 
-       Why do you think teen violence is on the rise and what should be done about it? 
-       Who is the most influential person in your life and why? 
-       What is your view on the Global War on Terrorism? 
Member’s spouse: 
-       What makes a strong military family and why is it important? 
-       Who is the most influential person in your life and why? 
-       What is your view on the Global War on Terrorism? 
 
May God Bless DoD’s Finest Communicators and keep them and their families safe! 
 
                                               John P. Sullivan, SGM (Retired) 
                                               President, Special Operations Communicators Association 

S O C A  S C H O L A R S H I P  E S S A Y  A N N O U N C E M E N T  
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SFC Max Fermin and Heather are the proud parents of  two of our newest family 
members. They were born at First Health Moore Regional Hospital on April 2, 

2008. Maxwell Elijah Fermin was born at 10:00 AM and weighed in at 1 lb. 13 ozs. 
and Marcus Gabriel Fermin was born at 10:02 AM and weighed in at 2 lbs. 14 ozs. 

The babies were born premature, but were strong and are now doing well.  

Look who just dropped in! 

Dayle Rae Jeffcoat soaks up some sun 
watching daddy (Matt) at the DET BOWL 

A & B Troop families gathered at the DET BOWL, they had 
a big BBQ after the game, at that point it didn’t really matter 

who won 

SSgt Ramsey Brown and Karen are the proud 
parents of  Morgan Mae Brown. Morgan was 

born on April 16, 2008 at 6:19 PM in 
Champagne, Illinois. She weighed in at 6 lbs. 

13 oz. and was 18.5” long.  

Marcus 

Maxwell 
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There is still time to register for the Golf Tournament.  
See the below flyer for details. 

The  JCU coin is issued to all JCU members free when they join the JCU 
Activities Club for their first time. This recently redesigned coin features a 
Nickel-Proof finish and color has been added for a more professional look. The 
coin front has not been drastically changed and still boasts our unit crest. The 
coin back has been completely overhauled and features the American Eagle 
with the United States flag draped over its chest, symbolic of the American 
spirit. The eagle sits atop and surrounds the globe with its wings, representing 
our ability to provide worldwide communications. The eagle grasps four 
lightning bolts in its talons, each of which represents the four services that 
make up our great unit. The top quote "DoD's Finest Communicators" is the 
motto given to us a long time ago and is proudly displayed. The banner at the 
bottom holds the date that JCU was established and started its historic heritage. 
The coin is also presented from the Commander for a job well done to outside 
units and agencies around the globe. 

Pictured above standing left to right; John Mills, Del Walker, 
Jim Jones, Jay Pylman. Kneeling; Ulysses Otero. These rough 

riders completed the trip to the tail of the Dragon. 
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A N S W E R  T O  L A S T  M O N T H S  R E T R O  J C U  ?  ( D I D  Y O U  G U E S S  C O R R E C T L Y ? )   
In 2000, there was absolutely no way that DJ Holly, 
USS OLYMPIA (SSN 717) Sailor of the Year, could 
have known that he would end up in Fayetteville, 
the testosterone capitol of the world.  This 
submariner of 15 years traded in his Navy Blues to 
work as the BCA Network Engineer at 
COMSUBPAC in Pearl Harbor before finding his 
place on the JCU Unit Support Team as the AIS 
OIC.  When he’s not on the JNCC Floor handling 
your support calls he can be found in the troop bay 
working on his Iron Cross, or getting ready for the 
next Det Bowl. Thanks DJ, for sharing a part of 
your history with us. 

IT1 Joshua Espersen & wife Lindsay (Awaiting SOROC Class 2-08) 
SPC David M. Jones (Awaiting SOROC Class 2-08) 
Mr. Daniel A. Orrvick (E-Troop) 
SSG Edwin C. Sleuth & wife Roberta (Awaiting SOROC Class 2-08) 

MAJ Carl J. Worthington & wife Judy, children: Timothy & Jonathan  JUL 04 - APR 08 (OPS) 
CW4 William E. Winkler & wife Michele, children: Michael, Courtney, Taylor & Emma MAY 02 - MAY 08 (OPS) 

Left; Ken Vaillancourt decided he 
would be Superman and try to leap off 
a 15’ platform. Well, he found out that 
he was not Superman and broke his leg 
on impact. The guy’s thought they 
would show their admiration for his 
stupidity and outline the scene in 
which he lost all his cool points that 
day. Ken had a few surgeries and is 
getting better everyday. Here’s wishing 
you a speedy recovery. This just goes 
to show you that your mother was right 
when she said not to run in the house. 

Right; Members of A & B Troops after the 
7th installment of the infamous DET BOWL 

on 19 APR 08. 

Below; Chief Bill Winkler, his wife Michelle 
and daughter Emma on 29 APR 08 at Chief 

Winkler’s going away lunceon. 
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    Meet the SOROC’ers of Class 01-08 

A look back at past SOROC classes to see 
who is still in the unit today.  

All of these heroes have since moved on 
and spread out to their perspective 

services. No one from Class 01-97 is still in 
JCU today.  

SOROC Class 01-97  
Warriors Still Standing 

Name: Ramondoe D. Goodrich   
Rank / Service: SSgt / USMC 
Enlisted: 5 APR 1993 
Birthday: 23 NOV 1973 
Spouse name: Noriko  
Children: Imani, Nia, Takara & Tatsuto 
Hobbies: Swimming/Diving 
Previous Assignment: 7TH Communications Bn, Okinawa, Japan 
Goals/Expectations: Military Freefall 

Name: Christopher E. Cunningham  
Rank / Service: SSGT / USMC  
Enlisted: 13 OCT 1992 
Birthday: 28 SEP 1973 
Spouse name: Michelle  
Child: Christopher E. JR. 
Hobbies: Basketball, Motorcycles, 
Previous Assignment:  1st Combat Engineer Battalion 
Goals/Expectations: Career advancement, IT proficiency and retirement options after duty. 

Name: Bruce Angelo Becherini 
Rank / Service: GySgt / USMC 
Enlisted: 27 DEC 1991 
Birthday: 24 NOV 1972 
Spouse name: Jessica  
Children: Emily, Ethan, Eleanora & Ewan 
Hobbies: Classic mustangs, sci fi model building, legos, Soccer, snow boarding. 
Previous Assignment: Marine Air Support Squadron Six Communications Chief 
Goals/Expectations: Short term: Complete SOROC, deploy to distant lands and act as an operator for JCU in many operations 
and exercises. Long term: Retire from Marine Corps and go into business in weights and measures sales and service. 

Name: Lawrence H Jones Jr. 
Rank / Service:  SSgt / USMC 
Enlisted: 16 OCT 1995 
Birthday: 22 AUG 1977 
Child:  Tahj  
Hobbies: Music, Movies, watching TV 
Previous Assignment: MCAS Cherry Point, NC 
Goals/Expectations:  Purchase a home (accomplished). I expect to be surprised. I’d like to walk away, at the end of this 
tour, better than when I start. I expect JCU will provide a wide scope of experiences that will prepare me for life after the 
Marine Corps. 
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Mark your calendars for these important dates 

3 May   JCU Great Date Night (Chaplain Sponsored)  Roland’s Dance Studio, Hope Mills 1800-2400 
11 May  Mothers Day     Send your mother flowers, take your wife to dinner 
16 May  9th Annual SOCA Golf Tournament   Carolina Lakes 0800-1400 
15 June  Fathers Day     Send your father a Lowes gift card, take your husband to Lowes 
11 July  JCU Change of Command    PPF on compound 1300-1400 
14 July  JCU Spouse Lunch     Staff Annex 1130-1330 
1 August  JCU Annual Summer Picnic    Fantasy Lake– Hope Mills 1000-UTC 
24 October 12th Annual JSO 10K Run / 5K Walk   Pike Field 0700-0900 

BIRTHDAYS 
Marcus Lewis  1 MAY 
Todd Petzel  2 MAY 
Bryan Fooshee  2 MAY 
Matthew Corby  2 MAY 
Robert Barnard  4 MAY 
Matthew Heist  10 MAY 
Rory Halpin  17 MAY 
Travis Jenkins  22 MAY 
Leslie Himebrook  25 MAY 
Maximo Fermin  26 MAY 
Scott Capan  27 MAY 
Walter Zimmerman 27 MAY 
Tony Gillespie  29 MAY 
Kenneth Klynstra  29 MAY 

ANNIVERSARIES 
Adam & Christina Groves         10 MAY 
Steve & Gillian Long         13 MAY 
Ryan & Shannon Dayton         15 MAY 
Jim & Blendaly Guillemette         16 MAY 
Charles & Barbette Churchwell     20 MAY 
Greg & Karen Matthews         20 MAY  
Mike & Karina Martinez         20 MAY 
Steve & Louise Trevino         21 MAY 
Andy & Susan Miller         21 MAY 
Justin & Holly Hoffman         23 MAY 
Ronny & Sarah Watts         25 MAY 
Doug & Deanna Rosario         25 MAY  
Jim & Deborah Prasse         25 MAY 
Joe & Heather Kelly         27 MAY 
Chris & Katherine Thorsnes         28 MAY

  M A Y  P R O M O T I O N S ,  A W A R D S  &  S P E C I A L  O C C A S I O N S  

Basic Airborne School Graduates 
SSgt Justin Zendrosky (B-Troop) 
SSgt Troy Zimmerman (B-Troop) 

Air Force Promotions 
TSgt Pat Ballard to MSgt (SOROC 01-08) 
SSgt Gary Rose to TSgt  (C-Troop) 

Army Promotions 
MAJ Mike Parsons to LTC (OPS) 
SGT Rob Gehring to SSG (B-Troop) 

JSOC Air Force Top-3 Award Winners 
1st QTR, CY 2008 

Airman: SrA Adam Merlino (A-Troop) 
SNCO: MSgt Christian Martin (A-Troop) 

JCU Quarterly  Award Winners  
1st QTR, CY 2008 

USA NCO: SSG Jeff Carlson (C-Troop) 
USN NCO: IT1 Anthony Melby (A-Troop) 
USMC NCO: SSgt Rick Cross (A-Troop) 
USAF NCO: SSgt Bachand (E-Troop) 
Civilian: Mr. Mike Munn (D-Troop) 
USAF AMN: SrA Adam Merlino (A-Troop) 
USAF SNCO: MSgt Christian Martin (A-Troop) 



P.O. Box 70239 

Fort Bragg, NC 

28307-5000 

Phone: (910) 243-0469 

E-mail: spencert@jdi.socom.mil 

J O I N T  C O M M U N I C A T I O N S  
U N I T  

" D O D ' S  F I N E S T  
C O M M U N I C A T O R S "  

Position   Name                            Work Home 
Commander COL Arnold (Jack)   243-0200  485-4529 
CSM CSM Givens (James)   243-0201  977-3441 
XO LCDR Hill (Nick)   243-8850  678-0209 
Unit 1SG 1SG Spencer (Todd)   243-0469  423-5644 
OPS Officer MAJ Pishock (Joe)  243-0524 273-3879 
Ops SGM SGM Watts (Ronny)  243-2439 230-8073 
A-Troop SGM 1SG Leach (Chris)   243-1321  480-1118 
B-Troop Chief ETC McKlveen (Mike)  243-4079  487-5004 
C-Troop SGM SGM Adcox (Mike)  243-0115  499-2541 
D-Troop OIC MAJ Himebrook (Les)  243-2302        498-9108 
D-Troop Chief ETC Nichols (Carleen)  243-0439  424-1805 
E-Troop OIC Mr. Gillespie (Tony)  243-1217       875-1045 
E-Troop SGM SFC Proskovec (Jason)  243-1465       868-7761 
G-Troop OIC Mr. Tingen (Bill)   243-0291       437-5970 
G-Troop NCOIC SMSgt Morris (Jim)  243-1047 717-8334 
SOROC NCOIC 1SG Nichols (Jack)  243-0577       424-1805  
JCU FRC   Mrs. Marsha Spencer      423-5644 
Social Worker Mrs. Wanda Crawford    396-7489 
Chaplain   CH Tom Solhjem     243-1224 
JSOC FRG   Mrs. Agnes Adamczyk     396-7500 
 

LEADERSHIP THAT CARES 

                                            JCU FRG Key Callers 
JCU FRC  Marsha Spencer  423-5644  marshypooh@aol.com 
A-Troop:   Kim Leach   480-1118  dawgs2win@embarqmail.com 
B-Troop:   Renee Hays  436-2172  rlhays01@yahoo.com  
C-Troop:   Michelle Higginbotham 426-2899  jmjhhiggy@earthlink.net  
D-Troop:   Lisa Dover   960-0037  jlsadover@hotmail.com 
E-Troop:   Patricia Hernandez 764-1140  patricia@ncbeautifulhomes.com 
G-Troop:   Elisa Gozdzialski  860-1335  elisagoz@yahoo.com 
CMD/OPS: Shanna Hargrove  483-0231  slm821997@hotmail.com 
SOROC:   Marsha Spencer   423-5644  marshypooh@aol.com 

Damon Haigh was commissioned to create an original JCU Print designed to celebrate the outstanding 

contributions that JCU members have made since its inception. Everyone who has seen the print agrees that 

Damon did an incredible job. This print makes a great gift for current and past unit members. In order to get 

your limited edition (500 signed/numbered) JCU Print, bring cash or check (payable to the JCU Activities Club) 

to the SGM while supplies last. The print costs $50 and if you want a shipping tube please include an 

additional $3. If you need the print to be mailed, include a shipping cost of $10 (includes shipping tube). 

1980 2005 
T H E  J C U  P R I N T  

C O M M E M O R A T I N G  2 5  Y E A R S  O F  J C U  
P R O F E S S I O N A L S   

Visit us on the web 

www.jcuonline.org 


